
 

 

 

 

Fire Marshal Division 

 

 

April 8, 2019 

 

Karen Parks 

95 Dr. McKoy Rd, Suite 2 

Buies Creek, NC 27506 

 

 

Re: Campbell Spring Concert Special Assembly 

 56 Main Street 

 Lillington, NC 27546 

 

 Application Number FMFW 1904-0002 

 

Mrs. Parks, 

 

Thank you for submitting the plans for the concert.  The plans have been carefully 

reviewed by a qualified code enforcement official to examine for compliance with the 

North Carolina Fire Prevention Code and all other fire protection regulatory documents.  

There are some items that were found during the plan review process that need to be 

addressed before a final inspection of the new facility can be given.  These items are 

outlined and described below. 

 

 

 Conditions of Special Assembly Permit 

o Fire Watch must be maintained at all times the smoke detectors are disabled.  

The fire watch must be performed by the Buies Creek Fire Department. 

o If at any point and time during the concert the fire alarm system activates due 

to a manual pull station activation or sprinkler activation, the building shall be 

evacuated.  Evacuation shall also commence due to the identification of any 

hazard found by security or fire watch staff. 

o Campbell’s Crowd Control staff must maintain clear exits and aisles at all 

times. 

 

 

 
 

Thank you again for submitting the plans for the concert.  Please review the plans and 

adhere to any notes and alterations that were made in addition to the original submittal. 



 

 

 

These remarks are for the request submitted and its original intent. These remarks do not 

apply if the original intent changes or what was submitted on the above date changes.  If 

you have any questions, please do not hesitate to call this office. 

 

Again, thank you and we look forward to working with you during the construction 

period! 

 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Roger Sullivan 

Deputy Fire Marshal 

 

 


